
 

 
 

 

AURIA ST. CLAIR  
HOURLY INFORMATION  

PHONE LINE - 810-329-8411 
 
We now have an Auria St. Clair Information Phone Line for hourly 
employees. This phone line is used to notify hourly employees regarding 
important information regarding inclement weather, layoff, etc. It is a pre-
recorded message that will be updated accordingly. You simply dial the 
phone number, (810) 329-8411 and you will get updated information after 3 
to 4 rings.  
 
For example, during the current layoff, the message may say the following: 
“You have reached the Auria St. Clair Information Phone Line. For the 
upcoming week starting on April 26th, all hourly employees will be on lay 
off. Please remember to call back on Friday, May 1st after 11:00 a.m. to hear 
updates for the week of May 4th. Thank you!” 
 
Instead of waiting for calls from HR, please use this communication tool to 
learn about current plant information. Please call the phone line every 
Friday after 11:00 a.m. for an update regarding the current layoff. 
 
Returning to Work on a Layoff 
When hourly employees need to return to work from a layoff, HR would 
contact each employee individually on who will be returning to work 
because more than likely all hourly employees will not return to work on the 
same day.  Therefore, an example of the recorded message would say the 
following, “for the upcoming week starting May 18th, employees will remain 
on layoff unless you receive an individual phone call returning you to work.” 


